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(Plaats, datum)
Dear Counsellor,
I am writing to raise my concerns about the ongoing arbitrary detention of lawyer Mohamed el-Baqer and activist Alaa Abdel Fattah, who have been in pre-trial detention over unfounded terrorist-related accusations since 1 October 2019, solely for their peaceful exercise of human rights. They are held in inhumane conditions at the Tora Maximum Security 2 Prison, in Cairo. 
From October 2019 to May 2021, they shared a small poorly ventilated cell of 3,5m x 5m with two other prisoners. Prison authorities have denied them beds and mattresses, they are prohibited from exercising in the prison yard and are not allowed to use the prison library nor to receive books or newspapers at their own expense. Recently, Mohamed el-Baqer informed his wife that he had been transferred to another cell with similar conditions. 
I urge you to release Alaa Abdel Fattah and Mohamed el-Baqer immediately and unconditionally and drop all charges against them as they are detained solely for peacefully exercising their human rights. Pending their release, I call on you to ensure they have access to adequate health care, including COVID-19 vaccines.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
